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Colton clashes over new homes for city government, senior citizens  

10:00 PM PDT on Saturday, June 28, 2008
By CINDY MARTINEZ RHODES
The Press-Enterprise 
Conversations about the Civic Center and senior housing can be tricky, the Colton City Council has learned.
At a recent council meeting, many in the audience were opposed to even discussing a new building to house city services.

And when Assistant City Manager Mark Nuaimi mentioned that the project probably would mean moving a planned senior citizen housing complex to another site, the rumblings were so loud that he halted his presentation.
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Employees in City Hall and the Police Department are outgrowing the Civic Center. Because of its shape, expansion can be tough. 

The fact is, if the city does not build senior housing within the next two years, it will lose some of its funding.

It's also a fact that the Civic Center is old, and employees in both City Hall and the Police Department are outgrowing it.

But many residents feel that new housing for seniors should be the priority, not swanky new office space for city employees.

"The message we are trying to bring is we have Civic Center needs," Nuaimi said. "We have vehicles parked all over the place, it's cramped within the police department and we have no emergency response center.

"Do we try to co-locate them or spread them throughout the city? That's the key question for the council," he said.

Colton officials also would like a state-of-the-art library, like the one that just opened in Fontana, where Nuaimi is mayor. Colton's library is in a 10,000-square-foot building that the city would like to increase to 25,000 square feet.
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Making an expansion more complicated is the fact that Colton's city government center is a circular building. Ideas have included adding a second and third floor to the structure, or putting senior housing on the upper floors of a new building.

Mayor Kelly Chastain suggested that a new government center could be part of a Superblock project she favors, along with housing, restaurants and recreation.

Most vocal on the City Council when it comes to keeping senior housing on the site of the dilapidated Colton Palms property, which was closed last year and is slated for demolition, is David Toro.

The proposal favored by the council majority is to build senior housing at Mount Vernon and Colton avenues.

Toro said many seniors don't like that area.

"Mount Vernon and Colton is a high-traffic area, and not an area where they felt safe," Toro said.
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"I still think the prime location is right where it's at. Since the day I got on (the) City Council, one of my first things was to try to get senior housing back at Colton Palms."

The city government center recently was remodeled, he said.

"We're accommodating the people in a timely fashion with the current Civic Center," he said. "How can we build a grand, illustrious building when we need city housing and sports complexes?"

Councilman Vince Yzaguirre is a member of both the senior housing and the Civic Center expansion committees.

He favors the Mount Vernon site for senior housing because the city already has purchased about 70 percent of the land.

He also favors the Civic Center expansion.

The city does not have the funding for an expansion, but Yzaguirre said it could come from bonds and grants, such as the federal library grant.

"In regards of meeting all the needs of the community, we've tripled in size, both in population and employees, and we'd like to provide citizens with a one-stop shop -- from paying a water bill to obtaining a permit," he said.

"It's a vision, but it's a long-term vision."

Reach Cindy Martinez Rhodes at 909-806-3054 or crhodes@PE.com
